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Portfolio Committee on Trade and Industry

Committee Secretary 

Ms. Marcelle Williams

6 August 2008
Dear Madam:
Comments:  Submissions on Companies Bill
Introduction

We have reviewed aspects of the Companies Bill for the purpose of providing comment thereon.

The sections we have reviewed are as follows:

Sections 1 – 6 on Interpretation

Sections 7 – 10 on Purpose and application

Sections 23 – 34 on Transparency, accountability and integrity of companies

Sections 57 – 78 on Governance of companies

Section 84 – 94 on Enhanced accountability and transparency.

Comments

The definitions in section 1 are silent on the definition of “auditor”, but do make reference to the Auditing Profession Act. Is the Auditor-General sufficiently covered in this Act?

Section 9 includes application of this Bill to state owned enterprises. We are satisfied that these enterprises are well governed in terms of this Bill.  The Auditor-General will need to audit  whether all SOE’s are registered and listed in terms of their CIPRO obligations…this will require a full secretarial audit.

Sections 23 to 34 include requirements that conform to our accounting and auditing standards. The impact of AOPI is covered by the additional accountability requirements.

Governance of companies is well drafted, and conforms to best practice Corporate Governance. We are sure that the King Committee will comment intensively on this part.

The section on enhanced accountability and transparency similarly conforms to best practice auditing and governance principles. In particular the appointment, resignation, rotation and rights and duties of auditors are appropriate and agree to the requirements of the Public Audit Act.
Conclusion
We are satisfied that the sections of the Companies Bill reviewed are sound, and advance the management of companies in the public and private sectors.

Yours sincerely

Marissa Bezuidenhout
Senior Manger:  Legal Services: Governance
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